JANUARY 2022

NEWSLETTER

TROJAN

CLASSIC, CLASSIC

SUVs pulling up before Saturday's dawn, ready to unload boxes and boxes of concession-stand snacks in the dark, a half-hour before the very first tip. Parents looking around a giant empty gym, with one last Sunday evening game being played, and asking, "What else can I do before I go?" And all those many, many instances in between when you all – you parents! – stepped up to help or do just a little bit more or carry one more thing. The 2022 Wayzata Classic went ... exactly how we hoped it would. And we have you – you parents! – to thank for that. This is how it's supposed to work, isn't it? The kids having all the fun with their teams and in their games and in their memory-making moments in between, and us parents scooting around in the background, giving our time and energy to make it all happen. Gosh, that was fun to see. Thank you for making our Classic a big winner once again.

And one last Classic note: A big round of e-applause, please, for Shawna Fullerton. Shawna is stepping down after four years as Classic tournament co-director and maestro of so many moving parts behind the scenes on schedules and structures and plans. Thank you, Shawna, for being a terrific leader and advocate for our girls and association.

--Chris Carr, co-director





Team 6-1 team is off to a great start this season, with 4 tournament championships already! This talented group looks to compete whenever possible, battling to the very end during even the smallest drill at practice. Our improvements on team help defense over the past year has allowed us to hold opponents to an average of 20 points per game, while also scoring 43 per game. The bonds these ladies have made both on and off the court gives us a competitive advantage over any opponent. The coaching staff and players all believe in our team motto that **"Our 9 players are better than any other 9"**, and we like to prove that each and every game!

YOUTH NIGHT

VARSITY GIRLS GAME vs. BUFFALO

- FRIDAY, FEB 4
- 7PM

Join the WGBA to celebrate our association youth at the Wayzata Girls Varsity game vs. Buffalo this Friday! Celebrate our 8th Grade girls, Summer Shot Club recognition and half-time treats!

HEGGIES TOP PERFORMERS

Thank you for your participation in the Heggies Pizza Fundraiser! We sold over 4560 pizzas! Congratulations to TEAM 5-3 WINTERS selling the most pizzas (328) and to GIANNA RICH of 5-3 WINTERS for selling the most across the association (151 pizzas)!

